

The first meeting of the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee was held on 29 May 2003.

As Chairman I welcomed the Members to a new municipal year and I hoped as ever that good work and good humour would prevail.

Old minutes were noted and the initial work programme for the various Overview and Scrutiny Committees was submitted.

Performance Indicators will play a bigger part this year and Members were keen to know their role in the monitoring of the same.  More clarity will be needed in the future as to who does what and why.

The Comprehensive Performance Assessment is high on everyone's agenda and the Overview and Scrutiny Members' contribution will be vital to the overall result.

The Best Value Review Programme was updated and things appear to be moving ahead.

Monitoring the Rural Strategy is an area that can be said covers the whole remit of Overview and Scrutiny and where to place it among the Committees is not obvious.  However, in the Constitution it belongs with the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  The monitoring report could be made available to the Chairmen of the other Overview and Scrutiny Committees and this was resolved at this meeting.

Councillor D Jefferson

Chairman – Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee
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